BOARD MEMBER CODE OF ETHICS

The School Board will review and vote to adhere to the following "Board Member Code of Ethics" at the Board organizational meeting each year.

New Hampshire residents elected or appointed to local school boards serve their communities and our state in overseeing the most important function of all local and state government - public education. To that end, it is appropriate to constantly remind ourselves of a proper and appropriate "code of conduct" for local School Board members in performing this important service to our communities and the youth of New Hampshire. We therefore resolve to:

Assure the opportunity for high quality education for every student regardless of individual student differences;

Make all decisions and take all actions holding the well being of students of our schools as our fundamental guiding principle;

Ensure that our schools are in compliance with all national, state and local laws and regulations pertaining to education and public agencies;

Represent the entire community without fear or favor, while not using the position of School Board member for personal or financial gain or benefit to self;

Uphold the principles of due process and individual dignity, and protect the civil and human rights of all;

Adhere to the principles that the School Board shall confine its role to policymaking, planning and oversight while the Superintendent shall administer and manage our schools while implementing the policies of the board;

Act as part of an educational team with all staff members and the community with mutual respect and regard for each other's respective responsibilities and duties;

Recognize that the strength of the Board is acting as a Board, not as individuals;

Maintain high standards as School Board members through continual self-assessment and professional development for ourselves;

Preserve the obligation of having all issues considered fairly and without bias;

Instill respect for community, family, honesty, fairness and for our state and nation.

Honor the spirit of the open meeting law, RSA 91-A:2. Board members will not have any discussions, including email, that affect policy or decision making outside of a Board meeting.

Adopted: May 25, 2004 Re-Adopted: March 18, 2014 Re-Adopted: March 24, 2015 Re-Adopted: March 22, 2016 Re-Adopted: March 28, 2017 Re-Adopted: March 27, 2018

Re-Adopted: April 10,2019 Re-Adopted: September 16, 2020

Re-Adoption: May 19, 2021 Re-Adoption: May 18, 2022